Greetings in Christ this March!

Here, in my monthly column, I like to give my thoughts on what is going on, what I’'m seeing, what I'm
thinking, and I welcome your feedback at any time.

When I was 12, my family went on vacation to Colorado in the mountains. The best part of that memory for me
was an Alpine Slide. If you’re not familiar, you sit on a low-riding cart on a cement track with raised edges to
keep the cart on it. The track winds its way back and forth down the mountain. You have a handle that brakes
the cart, and that is it. You take a lift to the top of the track and then you ride on your cart on this weaving track
all the way down to the end, and it... is... a... blast! Iremember the emotional hangover that I had when we
were done. Like Christmas being over. My dad bought a double ride pass for all of us, and still, at the end 1
wanted to go on it again. I still do now.

Recently, at one of my Clergy text-study groups that meet on Tuesday mornings, we got to talking about some
of the anxiety present in churches nowadays. We started using the metaphor of an Alpine slide ride and how
maybe the church has come to the end of an exhilarating ride. It’s not a perfect metaphor, but I love metaphors
and I take them for what they are. Let me attempt to explain how we worked it out. Tell me if you agree.

During World War II, we were climbing the mountain. It was difficult work. There was a lot climbing over
obstacles, a lot of sweat equity poured into our dream of getting to the top. There was a lot of sacrifice made in
pursuit of the goal of overcoming evil. And then when the dream was finally realized and the war was over,
that was when we reached the top. We had made it.

We were looking for what to do next. Enter the church - our alpine slide cart. The church was ready - built for
this. Church became the vehicle for realizing the payoff of all the hard work and sacrifice made by the
generation that had gone through the recent war. And it was incredible! The work paid off! For the next 60
years, the church was the beneficiary of it all. What a wild ride! Sunday schools were full to overflowing
where our children learned the story of God’s love for them. People found a place that would minister to them
for their whole life, from baptism to marriage to funeral. Communities revolved around their church.

The church was doing amazing work! And it was an amazing ride.
Is that ride now coming to an end? And if so, what does that mean for the church?

I think that the ride has finished in so many ways, and that’s what we talked about . Again, the metaphor isn’t
perfect, but the ride that began for the church after WWII is slowing down, losing its momentum because we’re
no longer in a place where gravity is doing the work for us. And for the members of the church who lived it,
loved it, believed in it, benefitted from it, the emotional hangover is daunting. The joy that came from being in
the nexus of community was powerful.

And so now the church is asking a question for the first time in a long time. What do we do now?

I’ll continue with the metaphor. It turns out that the church comes equipped with an engine. We haven’t had to
use this engine while gravity has been carrying us down the mountain. Maybe, we’re even to the point where
generations have come and gone, and no one is really sure what we need to do to turn it on.

As a pastor, it certainly feels to me like we are rediscovering something as a church, as a people of God. I'm
seeing more and more of an interest in the Bible as more than just a collection of stories about Jesus. It’s more
than just a love letter from God to his creation telling them how much he loves them. It’s more than a rule book
telling us how to live our best life. Don’t get me wrong. It is all of those things. But it’s more.




Finishing out the metaphor, this is the engine. Our mission, our purpose, our calling as the people of God - that
is what will drive us forward in the absence of gravity assist. And what is our mission? It is the same one that
God gave to Abraham. It is the same one that Jesus completed for us when the people of God couldn’t figure it
out. It is to bless the world in the name of God so that the world might know God again.

That, after all, is God’s dream. The Bible tells us that the world is messed up. We messed it up. And because
we messed it up it wasn’t safe for us to be in God’s presence, and that broke God’s heart. God’s dream is to
dwell among his people again, like he did as it was portrayed in the Garden of Eden narrative. And scripture is
the story of what God did, the lengths to which God went to restore what had been broken.

Our mission is hard work. It is not as much fun all the time. So, it is harder to envision that people will jump
on board as quickly or easily with such a mission. And that’s not how we should be advertising ourselves
anyways. People have grown disillusioned with a church that is promising ease and good feelings all the

time. Grace was a word used so often by the church for the past 60 years that it has kind of lost its

meaning. But one thing is still clear. Itis easy to see that the world is broken, that we messed it up. And what
people are looking for now is a way to work together with God and with one another to restore what has been
broken.

There is still plenty of work for the church to do. The church is not obsolete. We don’t have to pack it up and
go home. The church is in need of good leadership that can figure out the engine compartment, that can pop the
clutch and get it churning again. We can learn to speak the language of our faith in an honest and vulnerable
way.

We’re still working it out. But it is work worth doing.

Peace,
Pastor



Trinity Lutheran Church Minutes
January 22, 2020

I Call to order

Chairperson, Tim Garrison called to order the regular meeting of the Trinity Lutheran Church Council on
January 22, 2020. Members in attendance were Tim Garrison, Adam Wollenburg, Brian Smidt, Lana
Hager, Cindy Wollenburg, Jane Stokebrand, Chuck Holtmeier, Larry Pieper, and Pastor Panning.

Reports

a) Secretary’s Report: A copy of the December minutes was reviewed. There was a motion by
Lana and a second by Brian to approve the minutes as amended. Motion carried.

b) Treasurer’s Report: A copy of the monthly treasurer’s report indicated a balance of $22,668.27.
There was a motion by Chuck and a second by Lana to accept the report. The motion carried.

¢) Investments Report: No report.

d) Memorial Report: New Member Brian Smidt reported a balance of $16,368.45.
e) Suggestion Box: None.

f) Committee Reports

g) Pastor’s Report: Pastor Panning reported that he has conducted three worship services, three
confirmation classes, and Bible Studies. He thanked the church secretary Jenn Uher for her
- assistance, '

1. Spiritual Life and Growth
a) Social Committee: New member Tim Garrison. Nothing new to report.

b) Worship Committee: New Member Adam Wollenburg. The next meeting will be held
on February 19™ at 5:30.

¢) Evangelical/ Stewardship: Continuing member Lana Hager. Nothing new to report.
Youth Development

a) Parish Ed/VBS: Continuing member Jane Stokebrand reported from the Parish Ed
meeting held in January that 41 children participated in the Christmas Program.
There was discussion on reaffirming the details of the Christmas Story. Bible School
has been tentatively schedule for four evenings in June. Bobbie has contacted Carol
Joy Holling to see if there is a group available to lead Bible School. The Baked
Potato Bar is scheduled for March 29', with proceeds going to support Bible
School. The next meeting will be held in March,

b) Youth Group Committee: Continuing Member Brian Smidt reported that members
may be available to help with removal of furniture from the parsonage basement,

¢) Confirmation: Mike Holtmeier has requested to remain on the Confirmation
Committee. There was a motion by Cindy and a second by Chuck that he be elected
to that committee. The motion carried. There was a reminder that the Confirmation
Committee does fall under the scope and sequence of parish education, and that
members of the Parish Ed Committee need to be included in meetings of
Confirmation Committee,
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3. Care, Management and Overview

a) Property: New members are Arlyn Parde, Chuck Holtmeier and Larry Pieper, Items
presented were related to cleaning of the parsonage. Darcy Baker has been hired to
clean the parsonage with professional carpet cleaning to follow. There was
discussion about renting the parsonage at some point which would require it to be
entered on the taxation role. The Verdi Company is expected to arrive next week to
repair the bell tower. All expenses have been paid.




H. Old Business :
1. None
I, New Business:

L. The Call Committee, consisting of Liz Poessnecker, Nancy Mahloch, Josi Remmers, Chris
Woerner, Tom Koch, and Arlyn Parde are scheduled to begin work on the Congregational Profile.

2. The schedule for Lenten Services was discussed. A proposed schedule will be submitted to the
Wilber church council for consideration. The proposed schedule is as follow; Lenten services will
be held on Wednesday nights at 7:00 P.M. with alternating sites of Wilber and DeWitt.. Ash
Wednesday service will be held at DeWitt, Good Friday service at Wilber, and Maunday Thursday
service held at both sites for the First Communion recipients. There will also be Lenten Services
on Thutsday mornings at the Methodist church in DeWitt,

There was a motion by Chuck and a second by Larry to adjourn the meeting, The motion carried. In conclusion,
Pastor Panning led the group in praying the Lord’s Prayér..

Reminders: Next church council meeting will be February 19, 2020 at 7:30 P.M.

Respectiully submitted,
Chutch Council Secretary, Jane Stokebrand




Treasurer's Report

January 31, 2020

Bank Balance as of 12/31/19 $22,668.27
Income Qutstanding
Offering $7,966.00
Donations $600.00
Other Deposits $8,351,73
Total Income $16,917.73
Expenses Outstanding
01-01  |Financial Secretary's Salary $206.24
01-02  |Secretary Salary $1,044.54
01-03  |Organist Salary $525.00
01-04 |Custodial Salary $490.62
01-05 |Payroll Taxes $1,217.81
04-00 |Postage $117.70
04-02  |Office Supplies $134.73
04-03  |Copies from the Copier $253.53
04-04  |Office Equipment $136.57
05-00 |Village Utilities Church $162.99
05-01  |Village Utilities Parsonage $92.94
05-02  |Natural Gas Church $419.10
05-03  [Natural Gas Parsonage $37.57
06-04  |Vanco E-giving Fees $44.45
06-05  |Bank Transfer $8,350.00
07-04  |Technology $403.64
08-00 |Telephone Church $176.09
09-00  |Sunday School $116.30
09-06  |Worship $7.50
11-04 |Parsonage $835.00
11-05  |Property Insurance $3,427.00
Total Expenses $18,199.32
Previous Months Checks that Cleared $1,394.43
Available Cash as of 1/31/20 $19,992.25
Outstanding Checks $2,075.05
Reconciled to Balance on Bank Statement 1/31/20 $22,067.30
Deposits Disbursements Account Balance
Other Accounts:
Benevolence (Savings Account) $100.00 $0.00 $140.01
Capital Improvement Fund (Savings Account) $8,370.00 $0.00 $13,266.92
ICVF Grant Funds Deposited 9/1/19 TLC General fund Disbursements
09-00 Care-A-Lot $0.00 $333.33
09-02  |Confirmation (Mentor) $0.00 $333.33
0902  |Confirmation (Liz) $0.00 $333.34
$0.00 $1,000.00




‘ Worship Committee will meet March 25 at 5:30 pm
[ ‘ WELCA board will meet Sunday, March 1 at 9:45 am
Hope Circle will meet March 9 at 9:00 am

Church Council will meet on Wednesday, March 18 at 8:00 pm

Shalom Circle will meet on Monday, March 16 at 7:00 pm

All members of the Congregation will be asked to remember the home bound and those in
need of visitation during your month assigned. Service List Leaders and Circle Chairperson
are responsible for contacting facilities to set up visitation dates and/or times for playing
bingo or other planned activities. February — Service Group 2

Just as you rely upon receiving income on a regular basis, Trinity Lutheran relies on your
regular contributions. Trinity Lutheran appreciates the efforts of congregation members to
make consistent donations throughout the year. To assist you, the church provides a

N convenient electronic giving option for setting up regular contributions. To donate, visit the
ELECTRONIC church website at www.trinitylutherandewitt.com, locate the link to our online giving page
GIVING and follow the instructions.

ST S v

General Benevolence | Prope E-givin
Date Attendance Offering Offering Offgrill;tgyL Of?ering_
1/26 111 $1198.00 $25.00 - $515.00
2/2 84 $3492.26 $25.00 - $140.00
2/9 93 $1096.00 $25.00 - $890.00
2/16 85 $2195.00 $10.00 - $837.86
PASTOR TRAVIS PANNING SECRETARY - JENN UHER

Trinity/DeWitt: 683-3225
First/Wilber: 821-2846
Cell Phone: 239-5291
Email: pastorpanning@gmail.com
OFFICE HOURS:

Wednesday/Friday 9am-12noon at Trinity/DeWitt
Thursday/Saturday 2pm-5pm at First/Wilber

Church: 683-3225
Email: tlcdewitt209@gmail.com
Cell: 402-245-8198
OFFICE HOURS
Monday 5pm-6:30pm
Wednesday 10am-12noon
(Updated Hours will be posted on Office Door)



Service Leaders For

MARCH

COMMUNION
SCRIPTURE SET UP
DATE READER ACOLYTE GREETERS COMMUNION
ASSISTANT

March 1 Dominic Smith Keyton Reck Ga(I:QrI;IZLRE?:\fIsIri/haI
March 8 Tim Garrison Miley Garrison Gaclgr?séaRB?eevSIs{i{\al
March 15 McKenzie Smith | Kenzi Scherling | "' Roeser
March 22 Chris Woerner Lucy Morrissey G acl:grzlzlg)eevsl;ri/hal

March 29 Lois Wattjes Ashlynn Brown Chris Roesler/ Karen Wollenburg/

Galen & Bev Plihal

Tracy Karl

HEAD USHER:
USHERS:

OUTREACH VISITATION:
CURRENT SERVICE GROUP:

Brad Garrison
Drew Garrison, Chuck Holtmeier, Randy Badman, Mark Roesler
Service Group 2

Group 4

Liz Poessnecker/Marvin & Linda Schuerman

A Prayer for Lenten Grace

Loving God,

During the sacred scason of Lent, bring me closer to you.
. Prepare a place in my home and heart for silence and

- “solitude, so that I ma

- of a prayer~full life

- Enlarge my heart s
. in need and, in so doing,

Help me to fast from those things that
‘ threaten the well-being of body and soul,
remind me of the grace and simplicity.

. May this season be grace-filled time fo

rekindle my love for and faith in you.

Jilmen.

iscoverthe grace

re~discover the griice
- of gratitude and generosity. '

www.ShareCatholic.com
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Please keep Chelsea Tietjen and twin babies, Roman Dunn (great grandson of Jan & Alan Dunn), Jim Burger,
Jack Garrison, Marge Badman, and Tina Groathouse in your prayers.

VBS will be held June 1 — 4 from 9am -12noon and will be open fo grades K-6.
Consider using our Electronic Giving and scheduling a recurring contribution to avoid writing checks and

preparing envelopes each week! Go to www.trinitylutherandewitt.com, and click the green OFFERING button
and follow the instructions.

NOTE: New Sunday times — Sunday School/Care-a-lot will meet at 9:15 am and Sunday Worship Services will
now be held at 10:30 am.

There is a signup sheet on the entryway counter for anyone interested in helping with the Lenten Meals on
March 11 and March 25 at 6:00 pm. 2-3 families are needed for each night to provide and serve the meal and
the Confirmation Students will be providing the desserts and helping to serve the meal.

Southeast Spring Gathering will be Saturday, March 21%t at Trinity. Please see the flyer in this newsletter for
more details.

Shalom will be doing some deep cleaning in the Sunday School rooms, etc. on March 16th to prepare for the
upcoming Women's Spring Gathering. If Sunday School teachers and anyone using the rooms would check
their area for clutter it would certainly be appreciated. Shalom members do not want to discard or put away
items by mistake that are needed. Thank you everyone for helping to make our church look extra nice for all
the guests attending the Spring Gathering on March 21st.

ATTENTION THRIVENT MEMBERS, it is the time of year to designate your Choice Dollars that have
accumulated until December 31, 2019. You have until March 31, 2020 to call 1-800-847-4836 and say
"Thrivent Choice" to designate your Choice Dollars to our church. These are rewards earned on your accounts
and if you do not call, they stay in the Thrivent Financial Company account for them to use. These funds help
procure items for our own church. For the 2019 year we used $5,000 from this fund to pay the insurance
deductible for the bell tower. Thank you to all members for making this possible. If you have any questions,
please contact one of the Advocates - Arlyce Albert 402-239-0127, Shari Pieper 402-821-2733, or Roberta
Aden 402-683-4535

We are still in need of some Ushers/Greeters for the year. Please talk to Tim Garrison or Jenn Uher if you
would like to volunteer.

Adult Choir will meet every Sunday at 9:30 am and continue thru May 3.

Women'’s Bible Study is being held every 2™ and 4% Sunday from 7:30-8:30 am. Contact Penny Holtmeier at
pennyholtmeier@yahoo.com with questions.

“Noisy Offering” will always take place during Praise Sunday Service. Members are encouraged to bring loose
coins for the children to collect and bring forward to put in the “Noisy Offering” bucket. Please consider
contributing as you are able as all donations go towards VBS 2020!

Sunday, March 8 - Tri County Legion Baseball Fundraiser Meal from 11am-1pm at the Plymouth Community
Center. Serving pancakes, sausage, muffins, coffee cake, fruit and drink. Free Will Donation.

Sunday, March 29 ~ VBS Baked Potato Bar following the Joint Worship Service. Look for signup sheet on the
entryway counter.




Hope Circle
No Report. Did not meet.

Luwtreranm Men in Musion

LMIM - March

March completes our study titled Self-Esteem: Made in the Image of God. March 4 Topic 5 Gifted and Endowed:
“God empowers Moses” Exodus 4:1-17 & “Me and my gifts” Romans 12:1-8. March 18 Topic 6 Making a
Contribution: “The widow’s offering” Mark 12:41-44 & “Important to the body” 1 Corinthians 12:12-31. We meet
the 1% and 3" Wednesday’s each month starting at 6:30am with coffee on. All men our welcome to join.

Shalom Cirele
Six members were present for the February meeting. The children’s worship bags were sorted and tables
in the East room cleaned. Chairperson, Lois, held the business meeting. Spring Gathering will be held on
March 21st with our church hosting the area for our area church women. Discussion was held on some of
the Sunday School rooms needing deep cleaning of vacuuming and dusting and unused items will be
discarded or put in cupboards. Therefore, Shalom will do further cleaning at the March circle meeting at
6:00 which will be prior to the Spring Gathering. Perhaps it can be put in the bulletin for people using the
various rooms to tidy their area, so nothing is put away or discarded by mistake. Shirlie Wollenburg is
scheduled to host at that time so Lois will check if she would possibly postpone the lesson until a later
date. Liz had made two new beautiful banners for the church so many thanks to her for all her hard
work. Arlyce will crochet the last fleece blanket and then they will be ready to present to the three high
school seniors from our congregation for graduation. Everyone was pleased to see all the new chairs set
up in the fellowship hall which are a very nice attractive addition. Thanks to all who contributed. Members
had sent birthday cards to our special friend Melvin at Mosaic, and Bev had purchased a DQ gift card from
the circle. Lois and Karen both gave part of the lesson entitled “We are Called” and Karen served
refreshments. Prayers were said for several of our church members and then the meeting was closed with
the Lord’s prayer.

WELCA

WELCA Board will meet Sunday, March 1 at 9:45 am




T

MVF i Lenten Service Schedule

Wednesday, February 26 — DeWitt - Ash Wednesday Service — 7:00 pm
Wednesday, March 4 — Wilber - Lenten Meal 6:00 pm - Lenten Service 7:00 pm
Thursday, March 5 — DeWitt Methodist Church — Lenten Service 10:00 am
Wednesday, March 11 — DeWitt — Lenten Meal 6:00 pm — Lenten Service 7:00 pm
Thursday, March 12 — DeWitt Methodist Church — Lenten Service 10:00 am
Wednesday, March 18 — Wilber — Lenten Meal 6:00 pm — Lenten Service 7:00 pm
Thursday, March 19 - DeWitt Methodist Church — Lenten Service 10:00 am
Wednesday, March 25 — DeWitt — Lenten Meal 6:00 pm — Lenten Service 7:00 pm
Thursday, March 26 — DeWitt Methodist Church — Lenten Service 10:00 am
Wednesday, April 1 — Wilber — Lenten Meal 6:00 pm — Lenten Service 7:00 pm
Thursday, April 2 — DeWitt Methodist Church — Lenten Service 10:00 am
Thursday, April 9 — Wilber — Maundy Thursday Service 6:00 pm (First Communion)
Thursday, April 9 — DeWitt — Maundy Thursday Service 7:30 pm (First Communion)
Friday, April 10 — Wilber — Good Friday Service 7:00 pm
Sunday, April 12 — Wilber — Easter Sunrise Service 7:00 am
Sunday, April 12 — DeWitt — Easter Sunrise Service led by Youth Group 7:30 am
Sunday, April 12 — Wilber — Easter Communion Service 9:00 am

Sunday, April 12 — DeWitt — Easter Communion Service 10:30 am




Southeast Spring Gathering
At Trinity/Dewitt, March 21

Registration and coffee start at 8:30

Vill You Bee There?

Learn about--- taking care of our natural resources, conservative use of
resources and recycling from Prabhakar Shrestha from UNL and Nikki Hayes from
Aunt Bea’s Apiary at Auburn.

* Oppo rtu N Ity this will be a place to recycle old cell phones

*COnservatiOﬂ idea: Bring your own cup for coffee or

beverage
In kind offering for In kind offering for
Mother to Mother: - Dewitt Food Pantry:
Disposable diapers, wipes, Paper products, toilet paper,
Kid’s clothes size 0-8, paper towels, feminine
Formula, baby food, hygiene products, or hon
Gift cards to restaurants, movies, perishable food like peanut
haircuts etc, butter, cereal, pancake mix, etc.

$18.00 through March 14---$20.00 at the door.

Registration form enclosed.




Spring Gatherings Oen of the

“Creation and Praise”

Registration 8:30 a.m. — Program 9:00 a.m. o 3:00 p.m.

“For everything God created is good, and nothing is to be rejected if it
is received with thanksgiving, because it is consecrated by the word of
God and prayer.”—1 Timothy 4:4-5 NIV

Offering designated as follows: 50% Churchwide Women’s Organization, 25% Nebraska
Synodical Women'’s Organization, and 25% Tri-Faith Initiative Garden Project

Spring Gatherings 2020 Registration Form

Name
Address
City State + Zip
Phone ' E-mail
Congregation/City

Special Needs

Please mark which Spring Gathering you are attending:

Date Conference City Deadline

Send form and $18.00 payment to:
Gwen Edwards, NSWO Treasurer
3402 Castile Drive
Bellevue, NE 68123-1327
nswo.treasurer@gmail.com

March 7 Central Stromsburg February 29
March 14 Midlands Fremont March 7
March 21 Southeast  DeWitt March 14
March 28 So. Prairie  Hastings March 21
April 4 High Plains North Platte March 28
April 18  Metro East Omaha April 11
Aprit 25 Northeast  Dakota City April 18

I O

Registration fee is transferable, not refundable

8 —~ February 2020




KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS...

SERVICEMEN
SSG — Brock Johnson

Darin Bartlett
209 W. 6t
Knob Noster, MO 65336

Bartlett Riley@yahoo.com
(Mary Garrison’s Son)

Matt and Meighen Friesen
CMR 480 Box 487

APO, AE 09128
(In Navy Iin Stuttgart, Germany)

Please continue to keep these members in your prayers:

Janice Buhr
Villa at Flowing Springs
2211 Sunset Dr. #225
Beatrice, NE 68310

Ervin & Beryl Beerenstrauch
Clark Jeary
8401 S. 33" Street, Apt. 320
Lincoln, NE 68516

Eileen Damkroger
103 N Juniper
DeWitt, NE 68341

Herb Rehm
Wilber Care Center
611 N Main
Wilber, NE 68465

Richard Wollenburg
Heritage Crossings
501 N 13% St.
Geneva, NE 68361




